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The Fiscal Committee 
meeting of the Board of Trustees was held
on May 10, 2024 at 9:00 a.m.
in the Robert Michael Sdao Memorial Board Room
at SUNY Niagara
and via ZOOM

	Fiscal Committee Board Members present 

Ms. Katherine Alexander, Chairperson

Mr. Jason Cafarella 
Mr. Lee Wallace
Fiscal Committee Board Members via ZOOM
  Ms. Gina Virtuoso, Vice Chairperson 

  Ms. Gail Tylec

Administration Present
William J. Murabito, Ph.D., President 
Mr. Wayne Lynch, Vice President of Administration

Ms. Patrice Elnicki, Controller

Mr. John Eichner, Director, Business Services



	


Committee Chairperson Alexander called the meeting to order at 9:02 a.m. on May 10, 2024.  A roll call of board members was taken.  Trustees present were Trustees Alexander, Cafarella, and Wallace.  Trustee Virtuoso was on ZOOM.  
FISCAL COMMITTEE MINUTES

Committee Chairperson Alexander asked if anyone had questions on the minutes of April 15, 2024.  There were none.  It was moved by Trustee Cafarella and seconded by Trustee Wallace to approve the Fiscal Committee meeting minutes of April 15, 2024 as presented.  Motion carried unanimously.  There were no questions.  
BUSINESS AND FINANCE UPDATE
Vice President Lynch indicated that fall tuition is positive to budget.  Spring tuition is also positive to budget.  Discussed the out of county chargebacks are positive to budget $69,023.  Sponsor Contribution and State Aid are below budgeted revenue; as this is a timing issue and expect to meet the budgeted values.  Investment income is above target.

Under the expenses, Vice President Lynch stated the salaries and wages are on target at 58% year to date.  Hospitalization and Medical Insurance costs are trending below budget.  An analysis of the performance of the self-insurance-based model, insurance premiums for the FY 2024-2025 budget, will be reviewed and included in the May board budget submission.  One bad month can change all the numbers.   There were no further expense questions.

There were no questions regarding investments.

Committee Chairperson Alexander reported that the March 18, 2024 Fiscal Committee minutes needed to be approved, due to no quorum last month.  It was moved by Committee Chairperson Alexander and seconded by Trustee Cafarella to approve the Fiscal Committee meeting minutes of March 18, 2024 as presented.  Motion carried unanimously.  There were no further questions.

It was moved by Trustee Wallace and seconded by Trustee Cafarella to go into executive session at 9:08 a.m. to discuss budget and contracts.

It was moved by Trustee Wallace and seconded by Trustee Cafarella to come out of executive session at 9:57 a.m.

There were no other questions.

The next Fiscal Committee meeting will be on Wednesday, June 12, 2024 at 3:00 p.m.

President Murabito reported that the Open Meeting Law may have been extended. 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:02 a.m.
Barbara Walck
Assistant to the President
